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WEST MICHIGAN  
CHAPTER 

THE ARROWHEAD 

Newsletter for the Pontiac Enthusiast 

January 2018 



The Preamble 

THE ARROWHEAD 

President  Ryan Snyder               269-598-6105 
Vice President     Tom Ensing                           616-826-8554 
Treasurer  Terri Miller   616-283-1487  
Secretary  Dan Jensen   517-896-0398  
Arrowhead Editor Judy Hirdes    616-772-5494 

   Club Officers 

The West Michigan Chapter of the Pontiac-Oakland Club     

International is dedicated to the ownership and preservation of 

Pontiacs, all models and years.  It is the goal of the chapter to en-

courage and unite area Pontiac enthusiasts in Chapter sponsored 

activities and events.  The Arrowhead serves as one of the tools 

to which the Club can fulfill its goals as well as provide information 

and services to its members. 

 
NEXT MEETING 

 
Tuesday, January 2, 7 PM 

Famous Dave’s in Grandville 
Come early for supper if you wish. 

 
Bring your ideas for speakers, outings, 
events to fill in our calendar for 2018. 

 

Membership Info  
Chapter Dues are to be paid January 1st 

$25.00 payable to WMPOCI 
Please give to Terri Miller at the meeting, or mail them to: 

Terri Miller    8830 Taylor St.    Zeeland, MI 49464 
 

National Dues are YOUR responsibility.  
You must be a member of the  

National POCI to be a member of the West Michigan POCI.  
Log onto www.poci.org for more information or to register 

 
WMPOCI MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

 
Name  ____________________________   Spouse_____________                                                                             
            
Address ________________________________________________                                                                                        
 
City _____________________  State_______  Zip______________                                                                
 
Phone _________________   Email__________________________ 
 
Full Member (Chapter & POCI)________ 
 
If full member include your POCI#__________ 
 
Non POCI member (Chapter only)_________ 
 
Pontiac Owned__________________________________________ 
 
Year ___________________  Model__________________________ 
 
Style ____________________ Motor_________________________ 
 
National POCI # (must have)_____________________________ 
 
Birthday ________________ Spouse’s Birthday______________ 
 
Anniversary_____________________________________________ 

 
$25.00 Payable to WMPOCI 

 



 

SAVE THE DATE!  We are planning our  
Spring Dust Off for May 5, 2018.   

 

PLEASE CHECK your information in the club directory 
and notify Terri Miller if you find any details that are no 
longer correct.  E-mail to:  govoyage43@gmail.com 

New e-mail for Ron Van Zytveld:   
40pontiacfan@gmail.com 

CHIEF’S CHATTER 
 

Merry Christmas everyone. 
 I was glad to see so many people were able to make it to 
the Christmas party.  My GPS had me drive by the place and cir-
cle around through some parking lots and then back onto the road 
again, before getting us to the restaurant (when I say GPS, I mean 
Catie).  I hope  everyone had a good time.  The food was very 
good and, I think, people enjoyed the Christmas trivia game.  
Thank you to every one that helped plan the events.  We were 
able to collect $292 dollars for Benjamins Hope, which the club 
increased to a $600 dollar donation.  For more  information on 
Benjamins Hope please visit their website: 
www.benjaminshope.net.   
 We also collected a few boxes of goods for the GR Veter-
ans Home.  I was able to drop them off at the home on Monday.  I 
did not realize they kept 9-5 business hours when I said I could 
drop them off.  Thank you to all the members for your donations 
and your gifts.  It is nice to see that our club members are willing 
to donate so much to  charities throughout the year. 
 Our next meeting is January 2, 2018 at Famous Dave’s.  
We will be planning our events calendar for the coming year.  
Please bring any ideas/activities that you would like to see the 
club do/take part in.  It will make filling up the calendar a lot easier. 
 Until next time, get out and drive. 
Ryan Snyder 

 
 
 

REMEMBER YOUR ANNUAL DUES OF $25  
Should be paid to Terri Miller  

by the January meeting. 
 

http://www.benjaminshope.net


     

 

December 2017 Meeting Report 
  

 Our faithful Secretary, Dan, did not attend the Christmas Party on 
December 8, so we do not have his meeting notes.   

 We did  not do any business at the Party. 

 Thank you to Catie for creating our Christmas Trivia game.  It was 
fun and got us all interacting.  Congratulations to the team of Herb & Judy 
Howes and Doug & Judy Mesman for being the winners. 

 Tom Ensing brought his new Club Memory board with pictures and 
lists of things the club has done over the years.  Great job Tom! 

 

 

Care Corner 
.********************* 

We intend to include announcements whenever we learn of a  
serious illness, accident, surgery, or death of a close relative of 
one of our members.   Please inform a Board Member if you have 
an item to share. 

We now have a Facebook Page: 
West Michigan Pontiac Club 

https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?
q=west%20michigan%20pontiac%20club 

Check it out! 

Thank you everyone for your expressions of kindness at the passing of 
my dad.  Most of you knew how close we were.  We worked together 
for so many years and enjoyed our old trucks at many car events also.  
We will miss him very much.  Having such wonderful friends makes it 
easier.  Thank you.                Ron & Elaine Van Zytveld.   


